STATEMENT BY THE DELEGATION OF INDONESIA 23RD SESSION OF THE WORKING GROUP ON UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW CONSIDERATION OF THE NATIONAL REPORT OF OMAN GENEVA, 5 NOVEMBER 2015

Mr. President,

My delegation welcomes the high-level delegation of Oman and thanks them for the report.

Indonesia welcomes the commitments taken by Oman to promote and protect human rights through, *inter alia*, its national strategies for childhood, advancement of women and elderly persons as well as prioritizing the accession of the Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights, Convention against Torture, and Convention for the Protection of All Persons from Enforced Disappearance.

Indonesia acknowledges that Convention on the Protection of the Rights of All Migrant Workers and Members of Their Families is currently being evaluated and studied by the relevant government authorities. In this regard, Indonesia recommends that Oman step up its efforts in promoting and protecting human rights of migrant workers in the country.

Indonesia also takes note that in 2014 the Government of Oman has developed education compulsory up to the completion of the basic level and its commitment to fulfill access to education for all people without discrimination. In this regard, Indonesia recommends that Oman continue its policies to improve access to education for all, including for migrant workers and members of their families.

To conclude, Indonesia wishes the Government and people of Oman all the best in their future endeavors towards the promotion of human rights at all levels.

Thank you.